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Date: December 8, 2009 

 

To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 

 

From: Robert C. Neal, Director of Public Works 

 

Subject: Award of Bid - Public Works Construction Project No. 09-006 

 Signal Operational Improvements and Upgrade Project 

 

Recommendation: 
Award Public Works Construction Project No. 09-006, Signal Operational Improvements and 

Upgrade Project, to Christopher R. Morales Inc. in the amount of $582,450.00, plus a 10% 

contingency, for construction improvements to various signals throughout the City.  Authorize 

the City Manager, or his designee, to sign all documents. 

 

Fiscal Impact: 
$640,695.00 (including 10% contingency) to be awarded; sufficient funds are available in 

Capital Improvements Budget Account Number 217-12TS007-924 with this action. 

 

Background: 

The project involves the necessary upgrades of traffic signals at ten locations throughout the 

City.  These improvements will help make the improved intersections more reliable and safe 

for both vehicles and pedestrians. 

 

On October 20, 2009, at 11:00 a.m., the City conducted a bid opening for Public Works 

Construction Project No. 09-006.  Seven sealed bid envelopes were received, opened, and 

read aloud.  The bids were as follows: 

 

1. Christopher R. Morales, Inc.  $582,450.00 

2.  Pro Tech Engineering $597,500.00 

3. Freeway Electric $598,098.00 

4. CT&F, Inc. $618,791.02 

5. Steiny & Company, Inc.  $623,577.00 

6. Taft Electric Company $653,073.00 

7. CSI Electrical Contractors, Inc. $826,506.00 

  

Engineer's Estimate $620,000.00  
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